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Remembering the Butler Family 
 

In September 2018, the Butler Family served as the Honorary Hospice Family for the Memorial Walk in honor 

of 69 year old William “Bill” Butler who spent the last 70 days of his life at Bobby’s Hospice until his death in 

February 2018. 

 

Bill was an engineer with the City of Saint John for many years and loved Saint John more than anyone 

according to his son Mark. 

 

“I will never forget the look Dad had on his face when we were driving down Chesley Drive en route to Bobby’s 

Hospice as he was watching the City go by out the window.  It was heartbreaking.  Once we arrived at Hospice, 

we were all pretty frazzled and trying to keep on our brave faces for Dad.  About half an hour after we got him 

settled in his room, one of the nurses came in with her checklist.  That first conversation with staff at Hospice 

helped us all more than you can imagine.  The laughs we were able to share as a family with this nurse put us 

all at ease immediately.  Dad was also able to relax and get started on his note keeping and trying to get 

organized for his stay,” says his son Mark. 

 

“To be honest, being kind and compassionate to the patients you look after should be a given to any caregiver.  

What we experienced at Hospice went well beyond what would be expected in a ‘care environment’ and Dad 

and I talked about it often.  There are many things we are thankful for and that did not go unnoticed.  I can’t list 

everything, but rest assured your kindness for Dad and the entire family was greatly appreciated.  Thank you so 

much for everything you did.” 
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